AAUW Board Meeting

November 11, 2014
AAUW Board met at Christ Episcopal Church.  Present were Carla Anderson-Diekmann, Evelyn Guentzel, Catherine Haslag, Catherine Lemons, Ruth Monson and Courtney Wyant.
Secretary’s report was approved.

Nicole sent in a Treasurer’s report for review.
Catherine Haslag gave a brief program update.

The Board discussed ways to bring in new members to the Branch. Catherine Lemons will design an invitation that will be included in the December newsletter. Members can use the invitations to invite new women to the December social event or to the January general meeting.

A discussion took place regarding the branch website and Facebook page. Courtney will contact Marie and ask if Courtney could work on updating events on the calendar. Courtney will also add information, pictures, etc. on the Facebook page. 
Marijo and Sue continue to work on plans for the State Convention in April. The Board will look at this more closely after the first of the year.

Catherine Haslag gave an update on the Science Fair Mentoring Project. Because of the large number of students interested in the project, many more mentors are needed. There are also other jobs for people who wish to be involved – serving as site hosts, shopping for supplies, etc.
Because there is no Women’s History Month speaker this year, there are extra funds in the Branch’s budget that are available for use by the Mentoring Project.  Carla noted that the National AAUW has a special project grant that can be applied for that may help fund next year’s Mentoring Project.
Carla noted that our Branch is celebrating its 80th anniversary.  We have received a certificate from the National AAUW.

A short discussion took place regarding what constitutes a quorum at our Board meetings. It appears that the voting members are the elected members. If two women hold one position, they are allowed one vote. 

Newsletter items need to be submitted to Rae Dawn on or before the last Friday of the month and Board agenda items need to be submitted to Marijo and Sue on or before the first Tuesday of the month.

The December Holiday Social will take place at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, December 9 at the Coffee House on Main.  There will not be a Board meeting in December.  The next Board meeting will be held in January.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Monson, Secretary

General Meeting for November: Representative Jeanne Poppe spoke about her job as State Representative and some of the issues facing legislators in Minnesota.
